Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on 5/4/2011

The Senate IT Committee met briefly on Wed, May 04, 2011, from 11:00 – 12:00pm in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh Library. Since only a few members showed up, we decided to update the committee via email report on the most important developments and collect any feedback via email.
1. Student Mobile Computing Survey Preliminary Results 

2. Mobile Computing Change Proposal for Science Students and others

3. Web Page Redesign
Faculty Innovation Grants: A subcommittee of the Senate IT committee, chaired by Bert Wachsmuth, served as review committee for this round of FIGs. They reviewed a total of 17 applications and recommended four for funding (there were only limited resources available). Of the 13 non-funded applications, four involved some form of video work, so we recommended that Media Services work directly with them. There were two applications that already receive support in form of hardware (iPads) and we recommended one more proposal to also receive hardware support from a different source if available. Two additional applications were suggested for other potential funding sources, and one more will likely be realized with the help of existing TLTC resources. We could not find any support for three applications, but hope that they will search for other funding sources. All applicants have been notified by the due date of May 18. Thus, while only four FIGs received actual full funding, we found a way to recommend 10 additional proposals for support in some form or another. Hopefully all of these proposals can be implemented! We would like to thank the TLTC for making the funds available to directly support four FIGs and to use existing resources or channels to help support many additional projects.

Web Advisory Committee: The Web Advisory Committee (WAC) met twice recently, with the IT Committee chair in attendance. They discussed some changes to the Broadcast email system, including changes to the "death notices". They will use different technologies like digests and subscriptions to continue to keep the community informed but reduce the use of broadcast emails. 

Student and Faculty Survey on Mobile Computing: The Emerging Technologies committee is currently discussing if and how the Mobile Computing project at Seton Hall could evolve. In order to find out the needs and experiences of students with Mobile Computing, they have created surveys that will soon be administered to different groups of students. They have asked the IT Committee to sponsor a similarly focused faculty survey. Our group will help create such a survey and strongly encourages all faculty members to complete it when they receive it.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert Wachsmuth
